Pecan Grove Fire Department



Business Meeting

June 7, 2016
I. Call to Order:  The meeting was called to order at 7:11.  
II. Prayer by Larry Danna    
III. The Pledge was led by Joe Cartwright
IV. Roll call: Joe Cartwright
V. Financial Report – Chief Woolley 

A. Still looking good.  
B. 4th paid position begins in August.  

1. Problems getting paid staff.  

2. 2 new paid staff hired: 1 from SLFD, 1 from HFD.  

3. Discussion followed on issues with staffing.  

C. Still getting quotes on new roof/roof repairing; some quotes now down in $20K range.  

D. 5 Miles My Way results: 

1. About 300 registered.  Had over 400 last year.  

2. $6584 profit, after expenses of $6814 paid.  

E. Need to refill trucks after use.  

F. Audit back from auditors – no issues.  

G. After a motion from Larry Danna, seconded by Jesse Grimes, the Financial Report was accepted by the membership.  

VI. Unfinished business: 

A. Membership: (Billy Hoft):  
1. One new applicant for membership: John Garcia
2. No probationary or full members to vote on.     
B. Training: (Matt Cornell)  
1. 7/19: going to Frost Elementary for training with Blitz nozzle.  
2. 7/26: still working on planning – lots out and at A&M.  

3. State convention (just ended) – lots of training issues.  
C. Equipment: (Curtis Brown)
1. T-62 – out of service; fan clutch problems (still).  

2. E-61 Ladder bracket in and installed.  

3. Pump test scheduled for A&M week.  
D. P/R: (Mario Lerma/Duane Hines)
1. Fireworks shows went off very well in both Waterside and PG.  

2. Christmas banquet will be 12/6/16; checking PG Country Club for availability; looking at food vendors, options for food.  

3. Fire Prevention Week 10/9 – 10/15; doing smoke detector updates.  If a smoke detector is over 10 years old, it needs to be replaced.  

4. Looking at open house for PGFD in October.  

5. National Night Out scheduled for 10/4 this year.  Date done by Pecan Grove being examined by HOA, CIA, POA.  

6. County Fair Parade scheduled for 9/23.  

7. Trunk or Treat event for 10/31.  
8. Another event in PG Park may be coming up.  

9. Larry Danna says that this may be the last year for bikes.  

10. Chief Woolley discussed current issues with public perception of police and fire/EMS.  

VII. New business  
A. Letter from SFFFMA regarding tardy reports.  
B. Truck Committee Report: 

1. Replacement for booster; red exterior.  

2. Have bids from 4 places:  Chevrolet, Dodge, Ford.  
3. After study and discussion, picked Chevrolet.  

4. Looking at suppliers for utility body to replace bed, also hardware, graphics, MDT

5. Total package $51,000 base, $63,500 total.  Plan on financing $40,000, paying the rest in cash.  
6. After a brief discussion, Geoff Pettinger made a motion (seconded by Larry Danna) that the committee be authorized a sum of $65,000 to purchase the new truck.  Motion passed, but the expense must be also approved by the Fire Board before action is taken.  

C. Larry Danna asked if the department should consider removing Valero as the first choice for refueling the trucks.  
1. A brief discussion followed relating to Valero/Corner Store’s support of fire department fund raising (or lack of support).  
2. Chief Woolley noted that fuel is also available at County refueling stations.  
3. No action is taken at this time, but trucks do also have Chevron credit cards.  
D. Chief Woolley briefly discussed purchase of a generator for Station 2.  Systems from Generac, Onan, and others are being evaluated.  
VIII. Good of the Order –  A 6” water line is being run to Station 2 by the MUD.  
IX. Meeting adjourned at 9:06pm.  
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